
 

 

TOWN OF FRANKLIN 

FRANKLIN BOARD OF HEALTH 

June 3, 2011 

 

Present at meeting: 

Bruce J. Hunchard, Chairman 

Paul J. Cheli, Vice-Chairman  

Donald G. Ranieri, Jr., Clerk 

David McKearney, RS, Health Director 

Virginia McNeil, Health Agent 

 

Visitors present: 

Rich Aucoin 

 

The Board Chairman welcomed all present to the meeting. 

 

A motion was made by Mr. Cheli to accept the May 6, 2011 meeting minutes.  The 

minutes were unanimously accepted as written. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

In old business, Mr. Aucoin wanted to further discuss fluoride in the town drinking water.  

Since the item was tabled at the last Board of Health meeting, a motion by the Board 

would be needed to discuss it.  Mr. Cheli feels the fluoride should remain until the State 

or Federal government makes a policy to remove it.  

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 
The chairman opened the floor to new business.  The first item on the agenda was a 

limited site plan modification for Chipotle Mexican Grill located at 250 Franklin Village 

Drive.  The Board of Health voted to approve the site plan as submitted subject to 

municipal water and sewer connection, a proper dumpster location and full compliance 

with Chapter X of the State Food Code. 

 

Next on the agenda was a site plan application for Hamilton Storage Technologies 

located at 3 Forge Parkway.  The Board of Health voted to approve the site plan as 

submitted subject to municipal water and sewer connection and proper dumpster location. 

 

A modified 2007 special permit, a modified 2007 site plan and a modified 2011 special 

permit for Summer Place located at 47 Summer Street was the next item reviewed.  The 

Board of Health voted to approve the site plan as submitted subject to municipal water 

and sewer connection, proper location of a sanitary dumpster and full compliance with 

Chapter II of the State Sanitary Code. 

 

Next was a letter from Guerriere & Halnon, Inc. requesting the Board of Health to 

approve a potential third dumpster location for the Chestnut Street Senior Village.  Mr. 

Ranieri recused himself.  The Board voted to approve the request as submitted subject to 



municipal water and sewer connection, proper dumpster location and full compliance 

with Chapter II of the State Sanitary Code. 

 

Lastly was the request for the signature of the Board of Health Chairman of the 

Municipal Roadway Vegetation Management Plan.  The Board Chairman signed the plan 

as written. 

  

The last item on the agenda was the Health Director’s Monthly Report for May 2011. The 

Health Director discussed the monthly activities of the Health Department.  

 

The Chairman opened the floor for any other new business.   The Health Director stated 

that the septic plan review has been very time consuming because he typically has to send 

the plans back to the engineer two or three times.  At the present time there is no charge 

for a septic plan revision.  The Board agreed to review the Health Department fee 

schedule at a future date. 

 

Motion to adjoin was unanimous.  The next Board of Health meeting will be on Friday, 

June 3, 2011. 

 

Transcribed by Virginia McNeil, Health Agent for the Franklin Health Department. 


